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THE CITY OF NEW YORK
OFFICE OF THE MAYOR
NEW YORK, NY 10007 
 
FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE: September 20, 2016
CONTACT: pressoffice@cityhall.nyc.gov, (212) 788-2958
 
STATEMENT FROM INTERNATIONAL AFFAIRS COMMISSIONER ABEYWARDENA AND HUMAN RIGHTS COMMISSIONER MALALIS ON THE PATH2EQUALITY CROSSWALK
 
“New York City is proud to be the host city to the United Nations headquarters, and we’re excited to welcome world leaders today for the start of the general debate of the 71st UN General Assembly. The UN General Assembly will bring international attention to critical issues such as the need for climate action to reduce greenhouse gas emissions globally and to galvanize increased aid for refugees. 
 
“This year, the UN LGBT Core Group, a group advocating for LGBT rights globally, is raising awareness about the need for equal rights for the LGBT community worldwide by creating a ‘Path2Equality’ outside of the United Nations headquarters in the form of a temporary rainbow crosswalk across First Avenue. The Office for International Affairs and the NYC Department of Transportation worked closely with the UN LGBT Core Group to install the rainbow crosswalk, which will be in place through the week of September 18, 2016. The ‘Path2Equality’ crosswalk celebrates the diversity of the global LGBT community and acts as an important reminder of the need for equal rights for all. 
 
“New York City is home to the strongest city anti-discrimination law in the country, the NYC Human Rights Law, which protects against discrimination across 22 different categories, including gender identity and sexual orientation. Our City enforces policies that allow all people – regardless of race, gender, ethnicity and identity – to live free from harassment and violence, including the right for all New Yorkers to use the bathroom consistent with their gender identity.  This year, we became the first city to launch a major citywide ad campaign, led by the NYC Commission on Human Rights, affirming transgender and gender non-conforming individuals’ right to use single sex facilities consistent with their gender identity. Mayor de Blasio also passed an Executive Order requiring all City agencies to train staff on the City’s bathroom policy so that every New Yorker can exercise that right. No one deserves to be discriminated against for being who they are, not in New York City and not anywhere. The ‘Path2Equality’ will serve as a strong reminder to leaders everywhere that every person deserves the right to live free from discrimination.”
 
###
[bookmark: _GoBack]
image1.png




